Y E T M I N S T E R  &  R Y M E  I N T R I N S E C A
P A R I S H   C O U N C I L
MINUTES

 For Meeting Held At St Andrew's School On 
19th October 2016 At 7.30pm
Present:  Cllr Gould, Cllr Hentley, Cllr Perlejewski, Cllr Knight, Cllr Kellar, Cllr Howe,   Cllr Goater, Cllr MacLeod-Ash, Cllr Parfitt. Cllr Torrance,  DCllr Lawrence, CCllr Hall, the Clerk and 3 members of the public.
	OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
1.
Mr Gary Sturgess raised ongoing concerns regarding the abattoir with regards to unpleasant smells and traffic issues.  It is noted that the farm opposite appears to being used as an overflow carpark.  Mr Sturgess requested the council looked into the legality of waste being transported from the abattoir to be spread on neighbouring fields.  He also requested that the white lines at the entrance be repainted to encourage safer driving practices at the entrance of the meat works.  Cllr Gould informed him that a meeting was planned with the Manager at the abattoir and Councilors to discuss general concerns.  Cllr Kellar would discuss with Jane Williams the possible environmental health issues.   

2.
M Battern indicated that he will happily be involved in organizing support for the Councils position at the forthcoming planning appeal on 15th November 2016 and at any site meetings.   
	All

	1.
APOLOGIES – Cllr Plaice, Cllr Powley, DCllr Legg
	

	2.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING - unanimously agreed and signed by the 
Chairman.
	All

	3.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS- 
3.1 
Allotments – Cllr Goater, Cllr Parfitt, Cllr Perlejewski.  
3.2
Boyles Trust - Cllr Hentley.
	All

	4.
TRAINING
4.1
Clerk Seminar attended.
4.2
Cllr Torrance will be attending a resilience meeting with Cllr MacLeod Ash.
	All


	5.
FINANCES 
5.1
Cllr Goater reported that the Finance working group recommended.


THAT THE SPORTS CLUB RENT BE INCREASED BY £10 TO £170 PER ANNUM AND THAT THE SCOUT HUT RENT IS INCREASED FROM £26 TO £30.  However as 3 members had allotments any rental decisions for the allotment needed to be agreed by the full council.  Cllr Howe proposed “THAT THE ALLOTMENT RENTS ARE INCREASED TO £30 PER ANNUM WITH HALF PRICE FOR OVER 60’S.  Unanimously agreed.
5.2
The Finance working group has reviewed the Scout Hut Lease and agreed that with some minor changes to approve the draft.  Cllr Goater will map the area to be attached to the lease.  With this information the Clerk can go back to the Scout Group for them to sign and approve.

 5.2
Cllr Goater has reviewed the draft Financial Regulations he will circulate these for agreement at the next meeting.  
5.3
Cllr Goater proposed “THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL SET UP ELECTRONIC BANKING FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL”.  Councillors discussed this and Cllr Kellar voiced his reservations.  Voted For: 9 Against: 1.  Cllr Gould as a signatory will look into setting the system up and bring back to the next meeting.  
5.4
The Finance working group discussed the budget and precept figures.  Allocation against certain expenses were agreed but the final decision needed to take into account any cost related to the recent planning applications.  It was agreed the final figure for demand would be made at the January meeting in time to submit for 31st January 2016.  

5.5
Cllr Goater reported on the recent consultation on local authority funding brief received.  However it was agreed that no comment was required as the potential capping of precept at a maximum of 2% would only affect councils will a precept over £500,000.  CCllr Hall reported that any cap could not be imposed during a period of consultation for a unitary authority 

5.5
Dorset Planning Consultant Ltd expenses have not been invoiced yet but the Finance Working Group recommended that potential expenses for advice on planning should be approved.   

5.6
Wessex Ground Service invoice. – £271.00  
5.7
S106 money response received indicating that there was no defined time when money could be allocated to Parish Councils.
5.8
DAPTC Subs £413.06

5.9
DAPTC invoice for Clerks Seminar £40.  All payments unanimously agreed by council members.
	

	6.
PLANNING
6.1
Cllr Gould reported that a meeting had taken place at Folly Farm with Mr Tizzard and Mr S Travers about the development.  That they were very sympathetic with the concerns of the villagers and were keen that any development would incorporate ideas from the Neighbourhood plan, their vision statement and ideas.  Another meeting would be arranged in late November.
6.2
The continuation of Judicial Review for the appeal on this application was discussed.  At the emergency planning meeting it was agreed to continue with Judicial Review, however as circumstances have changed in the context of the Ryme Road planning application, Cllr Gould proposed THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL DO NOT CONTINUE WITH JUDICIAL REVIEW.   Proposed: Cllr Gould, 2nd Cllr Goater, Unanimously agreed.  
6.3
Cllr Gould agreed to organize a letter to be circulated to residents explaining the planning position and decision of the council.  
6.2
Ryme Road Appeal meeting will be held on 15th November 2016.  Cllr Gould requested that as many people as possible should be present to illustrate the communities opposition to this development.  It has been recommended that 6 residents speak on their objections, each taking a different point to get across to the committee members.  Cllr Gould has agreed to be cross examined as a representative of the community.  The Council has already agreed to support costings for Dorset Planning Consultants to help with preparation for this examination. A meeting is arranged to discuss arrangements for this appeal on the 4th November 2016.
6.3 
Works to Trees Consultation WD/CA/16/00366 SUGARLOAF HOUSE, CHURCH STREET, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6LG
6.4
Works to Trees Consultation WD/CA/16/00363 The Muntings, Queen Street, Yetminster, DT9 6LN
6.5
APPLICATION: WD/D/16/001825.  PROPOSAL: Erect a permanent rural worker’s dwelling, an Agricultural Building and Lean-to, together with a feed Silo and Internal access track.  LOCATION: FOLLY FIELDS FARM, THORNFORD ROAD, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HG.  
6.6
It was agreed that comments on tree applications would be managed in the same way as Planning applications utilizing the newly designed form.
	Yew 

	7.
PARISH PLAN 
7.1
Cllr Torrance explained that he had reported on progress with the implementation of the Parish Plan in May. Since then there had been discussion as to how the community can be kept informed of progress as it is important for the credibility of the Parish Council that it is seen to be addressing the actions identified within the plan. This had also been a primary concern of the working party. 

  A suggestion was to develop a newsletter. However drafting this was not easy as it had become apparent that the subject matter did not lend itself to this format. Additionally without photographs (progress so far really precludes photographic example) the document is rather “dry” to say the least. It may be possible to arrange for a summary to be included within the WVM although it is envisaged that it will require two pages at least and the editor may not be happy with this. The full report could be placed on the website and people referred to this. A decision by the editor is awaited.

  With a full complement of Councillors it had been possible to revise the allocation of Action areas and an updated list had been circulated with the request that Councillors review their allocated areas and start to develop ideas as to how they will implement the identified actions.



It is proposed to meet those Councillors who were not in post when the Parish Plan was adopted to enable them to understand what is involved etc
	Cllr Torrance

	8.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN  - 

8.1
As the Chairman reported at the last meeting there have been a series of Discussion Groups to investigate ideas on how the Parish might develop and how it might look in 15 to 20 years’ time. It is fair to say that the later meetings which took place after the Chairman’s report were considerably better attended than the initial ones. 

  In brief, it is clear that residents have a strong attachment to Yetminster and Ryme and they value the historic environment and the rural setting. They recognize that although Yetminster and Ryme are closely connected, each has its own distinctive character.  It is also realized that unless communities evolve and grow there is a danger that they may stagnate and wither. To counter this it is felt that some controlled housing and employment development can have a positive and invigorating effect. The important caveat is however that this is coupled with the appropriate community facilities.

  If there is to be new building, people felt that it should make a genuinely positive contribution to the built environment in terms of scale, design, materials, layout and density. Efforts should be made to engage providers such as housing associations and rural housing trusts to promote small scale incremental development which was seen as the way forward.

  This initial consultation is an important first step towards producing our Neighbourhood Plan and the working group are very grateful to those who attended the sessions. Our intention is use the information to begin to develop and structure the Communities’ Vision and to explore how this can be achieved with relevance to the Environment; the Community; Housing; Transport & Infrastructure and Businesses.

  The Steering Group has allocated a nominated person to lead each of these areas and we will be drawing on our pool of volunteers for assistance.
  

We are in the process of applying to for a grant to offset our costs and we are meeting with officers from WDDC next week to seek their advice and explore the options available to us. We now understand that the grant cannot be back dated and therefore money spent so far will not be claimable.
	Cllr Torrance

	9.
YETMINSTER SPORTS CLUB
9.1
Cllr Kellar reported that he has received from the Dog warden some new signs to be put up.  There does appear to be some improvement in reducing the incidents of dog fouling but the problem has not been eradicated.  
9.2
The Sports Club continue to ask for a rebate on water bills following receipt of funds from Wessex Water leak.  The Clerk re-iterated that the Club failed to pay the invoice during the period of leak and therefore there should be no rebate on an unpaid invoice.  Cllr Goater has already discussed this with the Club chairman.  The Clerk suggested that a water metre be installed for both the Sports Club and Scout Hut so that both groups could be billed independently.  Cllr Kellar to investigate.  
	Cllr Kellar

	10.
DATA PROTECTION. – moved to next meeting.
	Cllr Powley

	11.
ABATTOIR CONCERNS – discussed in Open to the Public
	

	12.
WEBSITE 
12.1
Cllr Perlejewski reported that hits on the website had gone down to 288 in the last month (797 in June/July).   Alec Reek has offered to come back onto the group.  
	Cllr Perlejewski

	13.
HIGHWAYS
13.1
Email concern from resident about the maintenance of the pavement from 
Brister End to railway bridge.  The Clerk to report on dorsetforyou website.
13.2
Dorset highways report problem.  Bus stop online.
	All

	14.
SPEED WATCH
14.1
Cllr Knight reported that they had monitored a repeat offender where action will be taken.   

14.2
The PC had received an email concerned about the speed at which agricultural vehicles were going through the village.  He indicated that there was a speed restriction of 25mph on these vehicles and that they will be positioning themselves strategically to try and curb the speeding.
	Cllr Knight

	15.
DORSET COUNTY COUNCIL REORGANISATION
15.1
Cllr Goater attended a meeting on the reorganisation.  There were a number of proposals on the table which were outlined with different amalgamations of authorities.  It appears that the preferred option is 2b, which would make up 2 unity authorities providing education social services and highways. 


Councillors were asked for their opinion of the differing options and overall 2b was agreed the preferred option.  



Cllr Hall requested that details of financial concerns should be expressed within the survey completed.



It was agreed that Cllr MacLeod Ash would collate councillor’s opinion and send to the Clerk to complete the survey prior to 25th October 2016.   
	All

	16.
CORRESPONDENCE
	All

	17.
LATE ITEMS
17.1
Cllr Knight reported that there were now signs available for the speed watch operatives for a small charge.  
	All

	18.
ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING
	All

	
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 16TH NOVEMBER 2016
	


